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For membership information, please contact Nathan Ciufo KA3MTT, 6323 Cinnamon Ridge Dr, Burlington KY 41005, (859) 586-2435  or  Email
membership@ohkyin.org. Renewals of Club Memberships are due by the end of March. 
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THE Q-FIVER is now mailed & e-mailed, it's hoped, a week before the club meeting.

Normally copy deadline is the weekend before that. Please send your submissions for THE Q-FIVER (including notice of upgrades & callsign changes) to Brian K4BRI

These may be: snail-mailed to or dropped off at 6901 Backus Drive, Alexandria KY 41001 or  telephoned to (859) 635-3095 any time
OH-KY-IN Repeaters

146.670 (-) Clifton 

146.625 *(-) Edgewood

146.925 *(-) Delhi

443.7625 *(+5) Clifton 

A CTCSS (PL) tone of 123.0 Hz is required for access to all OH-KY-IN repeaters. All repeaters also transmit a CTCSS (PL) tone of 123.0 Hz

* Fusion Repeater

APRS on 144.390 mHz

K8SCH-10 Edgewood WIDEn

Packet on 145.010 mHz

K8SCH-7 Digipeater
2019 Committee Chairs and Appointments


Wed May 1
9:00 PM  
Tech Talk, NCS Robert AK3Q

Sun May 5
7:00 PM 
Newcomers/Elmers Net, 146.67, Topic: Dayton/Xenia Hamvention 
Mon May 6
7:00 PM
Classes for the Extra class license, Hamilton Co Communications Center—2377 Civic Center Dr


Classes for Technician and General class license—Red Cross Building at 2111 Dana Ave

Tue May 7
7:30 PM   
Club Meeting in St Bernard—Oscilloscopes by George N3VQW
Wed May 8
9:00 PM  
Tech Talk, NCS Mike N8MRS

Sat May 11
1:00 PM
Brunch Bunch at  Sky Galley Restaurant—262 Wilmer Avenue, 45226
Sun May 12
7:00 PM 
Newcomers/Elmers Net, 146.67, Topic: Mobile Radios and HTs Pt. 1 
Mon May 13
7:00 PM
Classes for the Extra class license, Hamilton Co Communications Center—2377 Civic Center Dr


Classes for Technician and General class license—Red Cross Building at 2111 Dana Ave

Tue May 14
7:00 PM 
Board of Directors meeting at Westwood United Methodist Church –3460 Epworth Ave

Wed May 15
9:00 PM  
Tech Talk, NCS Dale, KC8HQS

Sun May 19
7:00 PM 
Newcomers/Elmers Net, 146.67, Topic: Mobile Radios and HTs Pt. 2
Wed May 22
9:00 PM  
Tech Talk, NCS George N3VQW

Thu May 23
6:00 PM
ARDF style on-foot Foxhunt—80 meters—French Park

Sat May 25 
9:00 AM
VE Test session—St Bernard Municipal Building—Centennial Room

Sun May 26
7:00 PM 
Newcomers/Elmers Net, 146.67,  Topic: Accessorize your Mobiles/HTs 
Wed May 29
9:00 PM  
Tech Talk, NCS Rick KD4PYR

Newcomers/Elmers Net
Robert Gulley AK3Q

Technical Operations Group
Gary Coffey KB8MYC

ARPSC Representative
Jerry Shipp W1SCR

Volunteer Examiners
Brian DeYoung K4BRI 

QCEN Representative
Pat Maley KD8PAT

Membership 
Nathan Ciufo KA3MTT 

Fundraising 
Bruce Vanselow N8BV

Education 
Michael Niehaus KD8ZLB 

Repeater Control Ops Mgr
Bruce Vanselow N8BV

PIO 
Justin Moore KE8COY

Librarian 
Justin Moore KE8COY

Digital Group
Jerry Shipp W1SCR

Q-Fiver Editor 
Brian DeYoung, K4BRI

Field Day
Eric Neiheisel N8YC

Historian 
Dale Vanselow KC8HQS 

Special Publications 
Jo Haltermon KD4PYS

Fox Hunters 
Dick Arnett WB4SUV

Equipment Mgr 


WebMaster 
George Gardei N3VQW 

Silent Key 
Bryan Hoffman KC8EGV

Tech Talk Net Mgr 
Bruce Vanselow N8BV 

K8SCH QSL Mgr 
Bob Frey WA6EZV

TV/RFI 
Dick Arnett WB4SUV

HamFest
Gary Coffey KB8MYC
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Oscilloscopes

By 

George, N3VQW
‍OH-KY-IN Amateur Radio Society
Regular monthly meetings are held the first Tuesday of each month at 7:30PM local time at the St Bernard Recreation Hall, 120 Washington Avenue (corner Washington & Tower Aves) in St Bernard, just east of Vine St. Please come in the doors at street level, facing the high school. Visitors are ALWAYS welcome!

The next meeting of the Oh-Ky-In Amateur Radio Society will be Tuesday, May 7th at 7:30 PM




May 2019 Calendar
Oh-Ky-In Life Members
John Phelps N8JTP 

Kenneth E Wolf N8WYC

John W Hughes AI4DA 

Karl R Kaucher KK4KRK 

Howard Hunt NG8P

Fred Schneider K9OHE

Roger Higley W8CRK

Dan Curtin KF4AV

Steve Weeks AA8SW

Kelly Hoffman, K8KAH

Cindy Shipp, KB8WEI 
Jerry Shipp, W1SCR  
May 2019 DX Spots       de KA3MTT
The 2019 Cincinnati Mini Maker Faire

The OH-KY-IN Amateur Radio Society hosted a booth this year at the Cincinnati Mini Maker Faire on Saturday, April 13th. Over the past several years, the event was held at the Hamilton County Fairgrounds, but with the restoration of Cincinnati Union Terminal, the Faire returned to the Cincinnati Museum Center.

The Cincinnati Mini Maker Faire is an annual event hosted by the Cincinnati Museum Center and is one of many Mini Maker Faires around the world. The first Maker Faire was held in San Mateo, CA in 2008 and it brought together artists, craftsmen, scientists, engineers and other participants of the growing DIY â€“ Do-It-Yourself movement and maker culture. Week-long Maker Faires have spread to New York and London and spawned Mini Maker Faires, one- or two-day events of the same nature, all around the world. This was the seventh Mini Maker Faire in Cincinnati.

This year proved to be challenging due to the move of the event from the fall to the spring and the location change from the relatively radio quiet fairgrounds to the radio noisey Museum Center. The radio noise caused problems with some of our demonstrations as QSOs from satellites, SSTV from the ISS and QRP HF FT8 were either downgraded significantly or drowned out completely by noise from museum staff handhelds, several railyard and shipping company radio dispatch system, TV and radio stations on the surrounding hills and nearby power distribution substations.

We were also only one of two groups to be placed outside with all the other exhibits inside the Museum Center. Thankfully, the weather cooperated and we ended up with a beautiful day. Foot traffic was also a bit of a problem due our booth being located near the south lot, which is less used than the north lot. But the Faire did have two ping-pong ball blasts near our location, which generated plenty of traffic for us before and after the blasts!

This year, at our booth, we had:

* An HF GOTA station

* ARDF on foot fox hunt demonstrations

* VHF Packet Radio demonstrations

* FT8 demonstrations

* ARISS SSTV demonstrations

* Satellite demonstrations

* Club flyers

* Club members to talk up our hobby

We spoke to many people who were curious about what amateur radio is about and several license holders who were wondering what to do with their license. Hopefully, we piqued their interest and they become involved. The club and the hobby both received positive public exposure. We will probably host a booth again next year.

Thanks to those who came out and helped! Bob WA6EZV, Dave K8WDA, George N3VQW, Greg KA8MQD and Mike KD8ZLB.

As a final note, the Museum Center staff has asked OH-KY-IN if we would like to participate in other events this summer, in particular Space Day on July 20th and 1940s Weekend on August 10th. Mark those dates on your calendar and come on out and help the club get the word out about how fun and useful ham radio is.

73!

Cesi KD8OOB 
The next Foxhunt will be an ARDF style on-foot hunt at French Park in Cincinnati. We will be using 80 meter transmitters and receivers, and will be extra equipment if you would like to try it (please let us know so we have enough equipment)
Brunch Bunch
The next Brunch Bunch will be held Saturday, May 11th, at 1pm. 
The location for May is Sky Galley Restaurant. Sky Galley is an American eatery at historic Lunken Airport offering the view of private jets taking off and landing. Sky Galley Restaurant is located on the north side of the Lunken Airport Terminal Building at 262 Wilmer Avenue, 45226. There is plenty of parking on both the north and south side of the terminal as well as across the street.
Remember thatBrunch Bunchmeets theSaturdayevery month at 1pm at a location to be announced each month.If you can't join us this month,you'll be available to join usthe months ahead.

I'mlooking for suggestions on what restaurant you thinkbe a good place for the Brunch Bunch to visit soon.

       73,  ……..Bruce, N8BV


Preparations are well underway for the Oh-Ky-In ARS's participation in the 2019 ARRL Field Day.As I act as our club chair for the event, I am extremely proud of what we do as a club to conduct one of the best Field Day events in the country.I have had the privilege of being a member and FD participant of this great organization for 25 years. This year marks my 9th year as Field Day Chair and am so proud of how our membership comes together in our largest and most important event.

Amateur Radio was founded on the premise of being a ready service to serve the public in any emergency.Every year, hams across the country come together to practice our skills, train the new and educate the public of what Amateur Radio is all about and always being ready for...anything.

Since its inception in the very early 60's, Oh-Ky-In has conducted it's Field Day event for more than 40+ of those years at Mitchell Memorial Forest on the West side of Cincinnati.We have a great relationship with our partners at Hamilton County Great Parks who have taken a direct interest in what we do and to make sure we continue to succeed.

In the upcoming weeks we will be forming teams, refining our plans, and then refining our plans, it's a lot of work.This year we decided to go back to something we haven't done for awhile but something we did for many years, and that is going back to a two mast, two beam system for our two SSB stations.This gives us greater flexibility in SSB and Digital operations.

With that said, this year we will be forming dedicated Friday setup teams.Friday setup priority will be setting up two pneumatic masts and all dipole rope settings.We will be looking for three teams to start work no later than 2PM on 21 June.That means 6 people for the SSB1 station, 6 people for SSB/Digital and 2-4 people for 'potato launching' dipole ropes.Once that is done and as more people are available we will focus on helping Chef John getting shelters/gear setup and anything else we can get done before the sun goes down and we all get together for our traditional great feast from Wild Mikes.

More to follow, more to plan, stay tuned, same channel!

Eric, N8YC

Oh-Ky-In ARS

Field Day 'Chief Herder of Cats'
Field Day 2019




	Sun
	Mon
	Tue
	Wed
	Thu
	Fri
	Sat

	TO19A - ReunionThru 5-8
	JD1BMH -Ogasawara thru 5-4
	GJ6EFW - Jersey thru5-5
	1V31D - Belize
	2HQ9D - Honduras---------------------3D2AS - Fiji thru 5-5---------------------JT - Mongolia thru5-12
	3ZF2D - Cayman Is
	4

	5OA - Peru thru 5-11
	6J88PI - St VincentThru 5-15
	78Q7NH - MaldivesThru 5-10----------------------J7 - Dominica thru5-15
	8FW - Wallis & FutunaThru 5-22
	9
	10LX8SAR -LuxembourgThru 5-12
	113D2 - Fiji thru 5-16

	12
	13XV9BO - Vietnam thru5-19
	14
	15FR - Reunion thru6-5---------------------3D2AS - Fiji thru5-22
	16
	17
	18

	19
	20
	21TG9BBV - GuatemalaThru 6-13
	22S79HA - SeychellesThru 5-29
	239M6NA - East Malaysia thru5-28
	24
	254L9S - Georgia thru6-2

	26
	27
	28
	29
	30
	31
	


Foxhunting & ARDF
April was an even numbered month, so we had a mobile foxhunt. 4 teams participated, and we drew numbers to see the starting order. Dick started first, followed by Bob, then Marji and I, and finally Bill. I had high hopes that my equipment problems were over, and I could go hunting again and not chase my own car.

Decent signal from the start, and we got a reasonably good bearing of 285 degrees, almost due west. It was pretty strong at the start so we starting thinking of parks along that bearing, and Mitchell Memorial is right along that bearing, but kind of far out. We found our way down to I74 and headed west, and when we were crossing North Bend rd, it still indicated West, so I was thinking we called it correctly at the start. Getting closer to Harrison/Rybolt, it clearly showed we went past it, so we got off of I74 and headed back up Harrison. Stronger signals until we saw Phil in a UDF parking lot. It was nice to see my equipment working again the way that it should. Finish order was Dick, Us, Bob, Bill. 

Next month will have at least one ARDF style hunt, the first of which will be May 23rd at 6:00 PM at French Park. Also, there will be the usual foxhunt at Hamvention, on Saturday at 5:00 PM at the little park right across the street from Greene Co Fairgrounds.
